***VILLAGE NEWSLETTER***

NEWSLETTER OF THE VILLAGE OF NEWARK VALLEY

APRIL 2009

GREAT NEWS!

The Village of Newark Valley has received USDA Rural Development notification that our proposed water improvement project is eligible for financing. The estimated funding package includes a grant for $1,500,000.00 and an RD loan of $2,718,000.00 with a 2.75% interest rate for 38 years.

This is great news and will ease the financial burden of all of our residents. We are excited about this funding, and working expeditiously on this project to get our system upgraded at the lowest possible cost. We will report on any further information as the project progresses. If you have any questions, please contact us via the web page at villageofnewarkvalley.com. 

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR: 

Hello everyone, 
This first quarter of the year Mayor’s portion of the Village newsletter will be brief.  That is not because we do not have anything to report!  It is because everyone else in this newsletter has much good stuff to say.  

Better weather is approaching and all of us will see the Public Works Department working toward project completions in this year’s budget.  One hundred five new digital water meters have been installed to replace aging analog type units subject to reading errors.  Residents with these new meters will have to ‘read’ the meters for this one time only. These meters and software are possible from grant submittal by Mertie Pozzi, Village Clerk and Public Works Supervisor Bill Foster.  In a reasonable time all meters in the water system will be digital.  The Trout Ponds Dam project, Village Office renovation and other works paid by our Village residents will begin.  We believe the storm window installation and new furnace for the Post Office completions did stabilize and possibly lower expenses to the taxpayer.  

 

The water system continues to progress.  Your Mayor and Village Trustees and Village Rate Committee along with Hunt Engineering, Municipal Solutions and Bond Attorney Doug Goodfellow continue to strive toward project start.  We are all pleased concerning the grants and low interest bonding success to date.  We do know that time and talent in this project will be successful.  We will continue to report progress, but do not wait for the next newsletter or the next time you go to the Village website.  If you see us; ask the good questions and we will respond immediately or get you an answer.  A good question may result in a better idea! 

For many years, the Tappan Spaulding Library Board Chair was the able and ever working Bob Nelson. Their bylaws require a two-term member to step away from the leadership, and we will miss Bob and his wise commentary.  I am sure Natalie will most ably replace the time Bob spent with Library issues on other matters.  I asked Bob to consider some other volunteer posts that are available and he chuckled.  Bob – good job and thanks.  Village resident, previous Village Trustee, previous Village Deputy Clerk, previous Tappan Spaulding Library employee Peggy Head will be our next Library Board Chair.  We are fortunate that Village resident, previous Village Trustee and educator Rick Friend agreed to join the Library Board and we are confident Peggy and Rick along with Village resident Doug Gorsline, Town residents Eleanor Monroe and Lucy Cross will guide the future of this valuable education asset.  Librarian Luanne Whirl and her team actively create and maintain a fine atmosphere for the Town and Village of Newark Valley children and adults fortunate enough to enter the screen door.  

Your Mayor has received correspondences and comments about your Village Code Enforcement Officer concerning his functions and his local business. Your Mayor fully supports the actions and duties of our Code Enforcement Officer.  We all are aware that upkeep is the responsibility of the property owner. Some tenants who occupy buildings they do not own voice concerns to your Mayor that upkeep is important to them but not to the owners of the building. I want you all to know that property owners are best served by legal upkeep of their property, as village appearance is a good practice.

I wish you all well and have a joyous holiday and spring season.
Jim Tornatore




Mayor

CLERK’S REPORT: 

The weather is warming up and beginning to feel like spring.  It’s been a long winter and it will be nice to be able to get out and enjoy the weather! 

Remember that we have our website up and running. The website address is  www.villageofnewarkvalley.com. When you subscribe to the site you will receive important information as it is posted to the site. You can also view our village codes, print out any of our forms, fill them out, and send them to the village office with the fee enclosed. This could save you a lot of time! 

The Village of Newark Valley Organizational Meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 14th in the Noble Room, Municipal Building at 7 PM. All monthly meetings are held on the Second Tuesday of each month beginning at 7:00 PM.  Everyone is encouraged to attend. There is a portion of time at the beginning of meetings that residents can ask questions, speak of concerns, etc. Your input can mean a change so get involved! Become a part of the process by attending each month. 

Solid Waste - Tenants are now able to take advantage of using the Village of Newark Valley Garbage service. Costs per quarter are listed below:

· Regular
     

$49.00

· Senior (65 & older)
$40.00           

Entitles you to two cans per week


· Tags Only (per can)
 $3.50 ea.                                (plus $5.00 per qtr. Cap. Chg.)

                        NO TAX

Come into the village office or go to our website to sign up for services. You will find a “Change of Address or Service Form” on the website to fill out and submit.

Trout Ponds Deposits – Please remember to pick up your deposit paid for the use of the Trout Ponds within 30 days unless you would like to donate it to the Trout Pond Fund. Any deposits not picked up within 30 days after the date of use will become a donation to the Trout Pond Fund.

Water meter reading system update – We have received the 105 meters and they are all installed. These meters will enable the Public Works Department to drive by and electronically read these meters. Meter cards are enclosed with this newsletter and we are asking that everyone please read their meter, even if they got one of these new meters. We want to be sure that everything is running properly. We will be installing the software and training on the new system, about the time you receive your meter card and this newsletter. We have applied for the grant for the rest of the meters, but will not hear until sometime this summer. Cross your fingers! This will make it easier, more accurate, and less costly to have all meters installed and on the new system.

Have a safe, enjoyable summer!!!!!




Mertie Pozzi




Clerk/Treasurer

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:

As we welcome spring and clean up begins after a long cold winter, please remember to keep the drains clear. Brush and leaves pickup will begin, and the dates are as follows:

Brush 


Leaves

April           7           April             8

May           12          May             13          June             9          June             10 

July             7           July               8 

August        4          August           5 October       6          October         7

November   3          November     4

The DPW has been busy keeping the streets clear all winter and filling pot- holes.  Now we will be cleaning streets when the equipment is available, as we have to borrow it.  Because we have no control over the time it is available, this could be a dusty process so we will try to do this as soon as we can to keep the dust outside and not in your houses due to open doors and windows. Thank you for your patience.

SPRING CLEAN UP dates are May 8th, 9th, and 10th.  The 8th is for senior pickup, and you must call in advance to be on the list of stops. The 9th and 10th are the drop-off days at the town barn for all village residents.

The water department has been busy installing 105 new meters. It allows the DPW to retrieve the reading from the road, and also will tell us if there is a leak in the house so we can inform the resident.  They will also tell us water usage by the hour so we can have the pumps running at the most opportune time. By the time you read this, the water department will have a new hydrant installed on Maple Avenue for better fire protection.  Enclosed with this newsletter is the Annual Drinking Water Quality Report for 2008.

 


William Foster




DPW Supervisor        

CODE ENFORCEMENT: 

Warm weather fast approaching, we will find ourselves outside taking care of old problems and starting new projects in our effort to make and keep our properties safe and pleasant.  I would like to take this opportunity to remind you that many projects require a building permit.  Please call or write me if you have any question about this.

Last year at this time the hot topic was on the sidewalks, and so it is that time again. I would like to thank the people who replaced their sidewalks last year and hope others will do the same this year.  Remember that our Department of Public Works has forms for sidewalks which are free for resident use, but it will be on a first-come-first-served basis.  The earlier you contact DPW with a request for the forms, the better the chances of availability. Also, DPW will tear out the old concrete if you call and make an appointment at 642-8700.




William Swagler



            Code Enf. Officer
MUSIC IN THE TROUT PONDS PARK:     


[image: image1.wmf] 


June 13th     Plexigrass
     7-9

4th of July    Sleepyhead
     7-9

August 22   Bad Weather Blues  6-9

YOUTH PROGRAM:

Mark your calendar, the 2009 summer season will begin in July! Registration will be held Wednesday, July 1st through Friday, July 3rd from 9:30 – 11:30 AM in the NV Middle School large gym.  New campers will need to bring a copy of their immunization/allergy records, permission slips will be provided. All campers must have an up to date immunization record, 2009 permission slip signed, and an on staff nurse will be available during registration hours to provide a mandatory health check. This process will take less than ten minutes but is required by the New York State Health Department in order to obtain a permit each year. If your camper cannot make it during this time, or would like to join later in the season, please call the director Jacia Donnelly @ 719-661-4250 to set up another time. Thank you for your attention and patience in this matter.

Summer recreation will begin on Monday, July 6 and will end on Wednesday, July 29. Each morning, doors will open at 9 AM. Daily hours vary due to various field trips available, including swim lessons at Greenwood Park. A Calendar of events will be available at registration. Pick-up and drop-off information will be listed on each permission slip. American Red Cross Learn to Swim sign-ups will also be open at registration. 

If your child has completed Kindergarten, the Newark Valley Joint Summer Recreation Program is a safe and fun opportunity. Older campers can enjoy large game activities such as giant 4-square, kickball, wiffleball and other large gym activities of their choice. Younger campers will complete a daily arts-n-crafts project, as well as small gym and playground activities. All ages enjoy special days of: water balloon toss, candy hunt, tie-dye shirts, various contests and more. Bring a friend and don’t miss out on the fun! 

Donations of $20 per child $50 per family are not only appreciated but also needed to ensure a strong summer program. Please make checks payable to Village of Newark Valley. 




Jacia Donnelly




Youth Director

TAPPAN SPAULDING LIBRARY:

Spring has sprung--so come in and get books to help plan your yard and garden projects.  We are going to have a book sale twice this year.  Many have asked to have the sale more often so, here you are:  Saturday May 9th from 8:00-1:00 here at the Library. There will be books for the whole family, as well as baked goods, costume jewelry, items made by our local Quilters Club, bookmarks and book bags.  Please plan on stopping by between 8:00am and 1:00pm during the Village garage sale day.  We will accept donations of jewelry and books up until the day before. Please drop off all donations when we are open.  We DO NOT take magazines, damaged books, Readers Digest condensed books, textbooks or encyclopedias.  If you have any questions please call. We are starting to plan for the summer reading programs.  They will start July 6th and run until mid-August.  Please watch the front door for more  information.  There was information in this year’s manual for an Adult Summer Reading Program.  If there is enough interest we could try it.  Please let LuAnn Whirl know by June 1st.  

Peggy and I went to Albany on March 10th to lobby for the library.  Please help us by letting our state representatives know that your library is important.  You will find more information on contacting them at: www.flls.org   the Finger Lakes Library System web page.

NICHOLAS WILSON MEMORIAL BIKE/SKATE PARK:

The park was entered into a contest with Nike for a $4,000 custom built ramp by one of our riders and won! Nike was so impressed with this cause that they will be constructing more than just the ramp.  They also will be holding one of their national events, “Banksgiving” at the park, where they will have contests, food, prizes and more sometime in the summer.  The hold-up with the park all along has been the cost of surfacing, $20,000.  We have been working with our County Legislators, and the County approved doing the work for us for free and allowing us to purchase the blacktop through the Village at the County rate.  This will bring the cost of paving down to approximately $8,000.  There will be two fundraisers for the park in May.  A bike demo, chicken barbecue, Chinese auction, bottle drive and more, will be held on May 9th.  A special thank you to Ed Hollenbeck for donating the chicken!  We are looking for volunteers and need donations for the auction.  Please contact Tracey Cucci at 642-3578 if you can help us out.  There is also going to be a charity car show, which is organized by Jason Rozelle, on May 23rd at the Trout Ponds.  He is donating all proceeds to the park!  Thank you, Jason!!  Please help support your community through these events.

SPRING FEST:

Are you ready for Spring?  The Newark Valley Celebrations Committee and the Newark Valley Historical Society are teaming up to present our 2nd annual Spring Fling with the addition of “Breakfast with the Easter Bunny.”  Join the Easter Bunny in person at the Newark Valley Train Depot on April 4th from 8:30 am to 11 am for breakfast, games, activities, and an egg hunt.

Enjoy a hearty breakfast at the Depot prepared by the friendly Historical Society.  Better build up your energy because at 10 am the kids will want to take part in our HUGE Easter Egg Hunt.  Over a thousand eggs will be filled with candy and goodies for children to find.

You’ll want to check out the latest Spring arrival of newly hatched baby chicks and other adorable animals.  

Enjoy testing your skills with good old-fashioned games like egg toss and bubble gum blowing, and don’t forget to make your own beautiful Spring Bonnet.  

Watch Ukrainian Egg Decorating as the “Egg Ladies” demonstrate the age old art. Also check out the cleverly and beautifully decorated eggs that are part of our 2nd Annual Egg Decorating Contest. Decide for yourself which egg is “eggceptional” or “eggstravagant”. To enter the contest, call 642-5249. 

Come usher in Spring with us, and get reacquainted with the neighbors you haven’t seen since the cold and snow drove everyone inside. The event will be held rain or shine, with lots to do indoors for all ages.

GARAGE SALE DAY

Don’t forget about the annual Village Garage Sale Day on Saturday, May 9th all day!  There will be garage sales all over the village and the Tillers and Toilers Garden Club will be selling plants on the Village Green.  If you’d like to set up a table on the Green, call Bonnie Sisco for more information at 642-8228.

NEWARK VALLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY:
Benefit Auction: April 25

The Newark Valley Historical Society's annual Benefit Auction will be Saturday, April 25 at the Newark Valley Fire Station.  Doors open at 5:00 PM, and Bob Connelly will hold the auction from 6:00 until 9:00 PM.  Come get some great items while you support the Historical Society's educational programs!  If you have items to donate please contact Marcia Kiechle (642-8967), Ethel Curkendall (642-8313), or our office (642-9516) by April 18.

NV CHAMBER OF COMMERCE: Did you know that the Newark Valley area has its own Chamber of Commerce?  As we round the corner to the spring season, business owners should take note of the numerous benefits and opportunities the Chamber can provide.  Members enjoy discounts on advertisements, media publicity and ready-made networking forums.  Membership also provides local businesses the chance to: 

   Feature your business at the Chamber website, NewarkValley.org.  Thanks to all residents for continuing to support local businesses!  If you have a need, check out the Chamber web site first.  Suppliers may be right here in our home town!                            

   Highlight your ad in the business and community directory. Looking to advertise in the area?  Run or update an ad in this comprehensive directory. Deadline for submission of ads will be Fall ’09.                                       Participate in the festivity of the annual Golf Tournament:  Anyone can enter their team of 4 for the event planned for September ’09.     

   Promote your new or existing business through highly visible Main St. Banners.  Consumers will see your business name, which has potential for far-reaching exposure.  Banners will go up in April ’09.   Don’t miss out on the potential to turn your business dream into reality!  To register for any of the opportunities listed above, or for more information on joining the Chamber, call 642-8176.

HEAD START:

Head Start of Tioga Opportunities, Inc. will host an information night for all prospective families and children on Wednesday, April 22, 2009 at our Candor, Waverly, Owego and Newark Valley sites. Head Start is a preschool program for children ages 3 to 4, which is offered at no cost to income eligible families. This is an opportunity for families to visit the Head Start classrooms, meet the staff and play with the material and equipment. The Head Start buses will also be there so families can climb on board and see what it is like.  Staff will be available to answer questions, assist with filling out applications and help children enjoy their visit. For more information call Elaine Lovegreen at 607-687-5888 or toll free at 1-866-687-5888. The following are the locations and times: 

Candor – 5:30 to 6:30 PM, in the Elementary School rooms 27 and 28 -Academy Street

Owego – 5:00 to 6:30 PM, 1277 Taylor Road, Washington Gladden Building (Use entrance around the back of building)

Waverly – 5:30 to 6:30 PM, 12 Cooper Street.

Newark Valley – 5:30 to 6:30 PM, 17 Whig Street.

Our planning board is looking for new members. If interested please call the village office at 642-8686. Volunteers are always needed and appreciated.

FROM THE MAYOR, VILLAGE TRUSTEES, CLERKS OFFICE AND DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: 

Have a safe and happy spring. [image: image2.wmf]
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